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Overall Recommendations

The CNS Budget and Planning Committee would like to commend the Biology Program for clearly addressing the self-study criteria and providing a reasonable preliminary implementation plan. Below please find some observations and recommendations in line with the self-study criteria. We believe that with some minor changes the document is ready to be sent to the Provost and Vice-Provost for consultation and finalizing the implementation plan.
Some issues that might be useful to discuss at the college level:

1. Development of funds for equipment maintenance or for service contracts.

2. Need for additional technical staff to maintain equipment and work with laboratory courses.
3. Need for additional faculty positions to keep up with growth of department majors and FTES.
Specific Observations and Recommendations

A. Changes Since the Last Academic Program Review

Biology has made several changes to its curriculum during the current period under review. (We are reviewing here for the 2007/2008 cycle.)

B. Enrollment Trends

Biology has experienced greater than 50% growth in biology majors over the period under review. This greatly outpaces the university’s growth during the same time period.
C. Commitment to Student Learning

Future development and implementation of other methods to assess student success in the program including direct methods should be considered.
D. Curriculum and Instruction

Biology should be commended for their work assessing and updating their curriculum to better serve their students and the community.  With the changing nature of some areas within the field ongoing assessment and potential changes to the curriculum should be anticipated for the future.  The committee is alarmed at the lack of growth in instructional support during this period.  Lack of financial support for equipment maintenance is also alarming and the committee fears this will result in further problems in the future.  
E. Faculty

We commend the Biology faculty on their broad expertise, active research and scholarly activities. The committee fears the failure of the growth of the number of department faculty to keep pace with the growth of majors is a serious problem and needs to be addressed.   
F. Implementation Plan

We commend the biology faculty for their sound and logical implementation plan. 
Formatting Issues

The committee noted some minor formatting issues, which we recommend addressing prior to forwarding the self-study document to the Provost and Vice-Provost:

1) Many of the tables have dark boundaries and dark headings.  The headings are difficult or impossible to see when dark print is on a dark background.  This should be changed so the headings are more clearly legible.  

Typographical Errors
The committee noted some minor typographical errors, which we recommend addressing prior to forwarding the self-study document to the Provost and Vice-Provost:

1) Page 5, Line 7:
Biological Science 
=> 
Biological Sciences

2) Page 6, Line 15:  
lab     s 

=>
 labs

3) Page 7, Line 32
distant learning
=>
distance learning

4) Page 9, Line 20:
Dr.Pamela Roe
=>
Dr. Pamela Roe

5) Page 25, Line 6:
$2,.5 million

=>
$2.5 million
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